


Waterford and Wexford Education and Training Board
Minutes of Meeting held 10*h May 2022 at 4.00p.m.

Board Members in attendance: Clir. Barbara-Anne Murphy (Chairperson presiding), Clir. Lola O’Sullivan, Deputy
Chairperson, Clir. Tom Cronin, Ms. Margaret Darrer, Clir. Kathleen Codd-Nolan, Ms. Sandra Fogarty, Clir. Cristiona
Kiely, Ms. Kate Miskella, Clir. Pat Nugent, Clir. Frank Quinlan, Mr. Pat Rath, Ms. Mary Ryan.

Also in attendance: Mr. Kevin Lewis, Chief Executive; Dr. Karina Daly, Director of Organisation Support and
Development (OSD); Ms. Eimear Ryan, Director of Schools, Mr. Ken Whyte, Director of Further Education and
Training (FET); Mr. Fintan O’Reilly, Corporate Services Manager, Mr. Michael O’Brien, Innovation and
Development Manager.

Presentation made to the Board by: Director of OSD Dr. Karina Daly.

Apologies: Clir. Aidan Browne, Mr. Richard Byrnes, Clir. Leonard Kelly, Clir. Garry Laffan, Mr. Senan Lillis,

Clir. Fionntdn O’Sdilleabhdin.

100522.01 WELCOME
The Chairperson welcomed everyone, and listed apologies received for the meeting.

100522.02 CONFLICT OF INTEREST - DECLARATIONS

Conflict of Interest Declaration Forms were issued to the Board for their signatures and return {in order
to fulfil requirements as set out in CLO002/2019 Code of Practice for the Governance of Education and Training
Boards}. No conflicts of interest were declared.

100522.03 CONDOLENCES

The Board extended sympathy to the following on their bereavements:
~ The McDonnell family of the death of Ms. Margaret McDonnell;

~ Ms. Bridget O’Brien on the death of her father Mr. Michael O’Brien;

~ Ms. Catriona Jones on the death of her father Mr. John O’Shea;

~ Ms. Bridget O’Connor on the death of her father Mr Martin O’Connor;
~ Mr. Jason Ryan on the death of his father-in-law Mr. Freddie Kervick;

100522.04 CONGRATULATIONS

The Board congratulated all involved on receiving the following awards:

(a) Sustainable Energy Authority of Ireland (SEAI) Energy Show 2022: WWETB secured a double
win at the SEAI Energy Show 2022, being awarded both the Service Provider of the Year and
the Overall Product of the Show award. The awards presented as exhibited to the board were
given in recognition of WWETB’s work on training for various aspects of high-performance
building including NZEB, Retrofit and Ventilation Heat Pumps.

(b) Kilmuckridge Drama Group: Winner of the Amateur Drama Council of Ireland (ADCI) All
Ireland Confined Drama Finals.

100522.05 MINUTES
The minutes of Waterford and Wexford Education and Training Board (WWETB) meeting held on the
29t March 2022 were adopted: Proposed Clir. Pat Nugent; Seconded Clir. Kathleen Codd-Nolan.

100522.06 FINANCE

Finance Report: The Director of OSD gave a financial summary to the board (page 40-41 of CE's Report
refers). She listed Receipts and Payment balances as at February 2022; the closing balance continues
to be managed through an NTMA account to minimise negative interest accruing.




The WWETB Annual Financial Statements for year ended 31% December 2021 approved at the last
board meeting, were submitted to the Comptroller and Auditor General before the 1% April deadline
and the audit of accounts has commenced. The audit fieldwork has been outsourced to DHKN Ltd.
Chartered Accountants and is expected to be completed by the end of May 2022.

100522.07 CORRESPONDENCE

The following was brought to the attention of the board and circulated.

(a) Notice of IPB Insurance Annual General Meeting (AGM): 6th May 2022 at the Ashling Hotel,
Dublin 8. ClIr. Barbara-Anne Murphy attended as WWETB nominee.

(b) Sports Active Wexford Steering Committee: Notification of resignation from Cllr. Mary Farrell
from the Sports Active Wexford Steering Committee who was thanked for her service to the
Committee.

Correspondence from the LSP Co-Ordinator, Wexford Sports Active, Wexford County Council
regarding resignation from the Steering Committee and seeking a nominee to represent
WWETB on the Sports Active Wexford Steering Committee. {see 100522.09 below}.

100522.08 GOVERNANCE
The following committee reports were circulated to the Board and comments invited:

(a) Audit and Risk Committee: Report (#1) to the Board of meeting held 23" February 2022 and
Report (#2) to the Board of meeting held 23" March 2022.

(b) Finance Committee: Report (#1 ) to the Board of meetings held 16" February and 23 March
2022,

The Chairperson conveyed the Board’s appreciation to the Audit & Risk and Finance
Committees for their work and reaffirmed her availability to meet both Chairpersons and/or
attend meetings if required.

(c) Approval/Renewal of Leases: Renewal of rental agreement for NZEB building, Enniscorthy:
The Corporate Services (CS) Manager advised that departmental approval is not being
required in this instance and he gave a brief outline of the rental agreement. He notified the
Board that both rental agreements are expiring, and the landlord is seeking to extend the
period. The duration of the extension is for three years at a combined rental for the 2 units of
€4,000 per month, i.e. an increase of €400 for the next three years.

The Board was satisfied for the renewal of the rental agreement as set out by the CS Manager.

100522.09 NOMINATIONS/MEMBERSHIP TO BOARDS OF MANAGEMENT AND COMMITTEE
The CE listed a number of vacancies to the Board and the following appointments were made:

e Bridgetown College: Mr. Peter Jones, Parent Nominee (male) was appointed to Bridgetown
College Board of Management.

¢ Kilnamanagh Community school: Mr. Shane Forsey, Community Nominee was appointed to
Kilnamanagh Community National School Board of Management (replacing Mr. Seanie Breen).

Vacancies have arisen on the Coldiste Abbdin Board of Management and Youthreach Committee
following the resignation of Clir. Leonard Kelly. Clir. Kelly also indicated his intention to resign from
the South Wexford Area Committee, but each member of the Board is required to be a member of
their respective Area Committee’s. A vacancy has arisen on the Sports Active Wexford Steering
Committee following the resignation of Clir. Mary Farrell.



e Colaiste Abbain — No nominations were forthcoming, and it was decided to seek expressions
of interest from Board Members for consideration.

* Youthreach Committee- Clir. Barbara-Anne Murphy, Chairperson expressed a tentative
interest if no other member would allow their name to go forward but requested that the CE
would seek expressions of interest from Board Members for consideration.

e Sports Active Wexford Steering Committee (an executive committee working with partners
from statutory bodies and voluntary groups). Mr. Michael O’Brien, Innovation and
Development Manager was appointed to the Sports Active Wexford Steering Committee
{100522.07 also refers}.

The Board approved appointments as listed; Proposed: Clir. Pat Nugent; Seconded Ms. Kate Miskella.

(e) Director of FET: The Chairperson informed the Board of Mr. Ken Whyte, Director of FET's
intention to retire with this being his final board meeting in attendance. The Chairperson paid
tribute to Mr. Whyte for the huge contribution made since his appointment in November 2016
to the present day, and, on behalf of the Board expressed her enormous gratitude for his
service and engagement during his role as Director of FET.

The CE conveyed his appreciation for the significant impact and contribution both locally and
nationally during his time as Director of FET. He acknowledged the huge increase in the
budget now being allocated by SOLAS for training within WWETB which in large parts was
down to Ken’s work.

The Director of FET was further commended for his management of the process in bringing
together the various FET areas into one structured, efficient and cohesive unit. He further
commented that with the structures now in place, the vision that Ken had shown for the
development of FET can be further developed. His contribution within the Senior
Management Team was also recognised and to various other further education services and
projects during his tenure.

The CE also acknowledged the part played by the Innovation and Development Manager at
the initial set-up of the FET service also.

Several board members paid tribute including Clirs. Pat Nugent, Lola O’Sullivan and Kathleen
Codd-Nolan who extended their appreciation for all he has done throughout WWETB and
wished him well for the future.

Mr. Ken Whyte, Director of FET thanked the board for its leadership. He reflected on the
evolution of the organisation from VEC to ETB, commented on the very significant role that
WWETB can play in the life of the community into the future and thanked the CE and Senior
Management Team and his colleagues throughout WWETB.

The Chief Executive informed the Board of the new FET Director appointment being Ms.
Lindsay Malone who is due to take up her appointment in mid-August.

100522.10 CIRCULAR LETTERS - Department of Education

{available: https://www.education.ie/en/Circulars-and-Forms/Active-Circulars/}. The following

Circular Letters were adopted: Proposed Ms. Mary Ryan; Seconded Clir. Pat Nugent/Tom Cronin.

(a) 0031/2022: Recruitment of Special Needs Assistants (SNAs) — Supplementary Assignment
Arrangements for the 2022/2023 school year.

(b) 0030/2022: Arrangements for Inspectorate Engagement with Post- Primary Schools - April to
June 2022.
















